
 
Time began: 6.30 pm 
Time ended: 6.35 pm 

 
DERWENT WARD COMMITTEE  
08 December 2010 
Max Road Community Room, Max Road, Chaddesden 
Present: Councillors Martin Rawson (Chair), Dave Roberts 

23/10 Apologies for Absence 
Councillor Margaret Redfern 

24/10 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
None 

25/10 Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest. 

26/10 Minutes of the previous meeting  
The minutes of the last meeting held on 27th October 2010 were accepted as 
a true record. 

27/10 Derby City Council Funding Allocation 2010/11 
The Ward Committee approves the allocation of funds of the Derwent Ward 
Neighbourhood Board for the following purposes and in accordance with the 
conditions recommended by Derwent Ward Neighbourhood Board 

Organisation Project Community 
budget 

ASB, Youth 
& Highways 

Highways 
Award 

2010/11 Award  £6,000.00 £10,000.00 £10,000.00 
2009/10 Carry Forward  £10,322.00 £1,115.00 £0.00 
Total 2010/11  £16,322.00* £11,115.00* £10,000.00 
Previous allocations 

Sporting Futures 
School Holiday 
Activities   7,000.00   

DCC Youth Services 
Breadsall Hilltop Youth 
Club   3,000.00   

Vocal TARA CHADD BIG 1 100.00     
Chadd ABC Chadd ABC 600.00     
Roe Farm Centurions Roe Farm Centurions 565.00     
Derby Homes Be Inspiring 220.00     
DCC Highways Alleyway lighting     2,990.00 
DCC Highways Grit Bins     525.00 
DCC Road Safety 
Team Scooterbility     1,750.00 
DCC Road Safety 
Team ToGo NoGo     420.00 
DCC Road Safety 
Team BeSafe BeSeen     300.00 



DCC Road Safety 
Team Cyclist Safety Pack     700.00 
Derbyshire Police Suggestion Boxes 94.00     
Derbyshire Police via 
DCC Parks Baby Graves 75.00     
Neighbourhood Board Community Skip Days 5,000.00     
DCC Highways SIDS     3,000.00 
Windyridge WI Chairs 814.00     
 Total Allocated 8,448.00 10,000.00 9,685.00 

 
Total remaining to be 
allocated £7,874.00 £1,115.00 £315.00 

     
Allocations recommended at the Board meeting held on 8th December 2010 
DCC Highways 4 x grit bins 270.00 115.00 315.00 

DCC Highways 
Bus stop at Chadd Park 
Road 1,000.00     

DCC Parks 

Pair of goal posts at 
Fieldsway Drive 
Recreation Ground   1,000.00   

DCC Neighbourhood 
Management Ward Communications 2,000.00     

Police 

Laser Speed Gun and 
Community 
Speedwatch 1,329.00     

 Total recommended £4,599.00 £1,115.00 £315.00 
 Balance £3,275.00 £0.00 £0.00 

Resolved  
That the allocation of funds set out be approved by the Ward Committee 

28/10 Reallocation of Targeted Youth ASB Outreach 
Project funding  

The Board meeting on 8th December 2010 recommended the following 
reallocation of the £8000 from this project: 

Provision of lighting column suitable for accepting 3G CCTV 
camera installation in the Berwick Avenue area. 

£1000 

Police overtime operations targeting ASB. Regular reports on 
progress and achievements to be provided to the Board 

£2000 

Public and Business Watch development in the St Marks Road 
area. Regular reports on progress and achievements to be 
provided to the Board 

£3000 

Additional youth activities in the Derwent area provided by DCC 
Youth Services and Kickz (£1000 each). Regular reports on 
progress and achievements to be provided to the Board 

£2000 

 
Resolved  
That the reallocation of funds set out above be approved by the Ward 
Committee 
Signed 
 
Chair 
Derwent Ward Committee 


